
Top Technical Tips for Accordent Capture Station Users
1. Establish folders on the IFAS video server and on the central IFAS server on which you will be storing your computer-based content. Your main folder or partition on both servers should be your site name, e.g. WFREC-Milton. Within that folder you can establish sub-folders for specific classes or training sessions as you wish.

2. Be sure that while you are setting up your Capture Station with the Accordent techs and our local server admins, you configure the system for live streaming as well as later uploads.
3. You should have Volume Control and Video Preview icons on your Accordent desktop. Open them and ensure that your video feed is good and your audio is loud enough at the beginning of presentations (you will not be able to see audio levels until the presentation is running.)
4. Make separate settings files for each class or general type of event, e.g. sws4550.set or ExtensionTraining.set. You can then select the appropriate setting before you publish, and the video and content streams will be sent to the appropriate servers and folders. This only applies to presentations published after the event using Presenter Plus, not to live events.
5. There is a folder in your Accordent C: drive called Inetpub\wwwroot. Every time you publish a presentation to the Internet, the Accordent software will also write the files here. This will fill up your hard drive unnecessarily. Be sure to delete the presentation folders and any media in the Media subfolder regularly (every semester should be sufficient.) Under C:\Accordent\PresenterPlus there is also a folder called Preview that fills with files every time you do a Preview in Presenter Plus. Clean out this folder regularly too.
6. Every time you record a presentation, the video is put in the content folder and the computer screen captures and associated skin graphics are put in the CsWork folder. When the CsWork folder gets a lot of files in it, it will take longer for your Capture Station interface to come up on the desktop because the Accordent software looks through that folder first. This is not a big deal as long as you turn on the Accordent computer well in advance of a presentation. However, you may want to move some or all of those files to a backup external drive or server periodically. The reason to keep these original Accordent files is so that you can re-publish them if server addresses should change or a new improved skin comes out.
7. If your instructor or presenter normally stands in a position with a projector screen or flat panel monitor showing the computer content to his or her right, you should edit your Presenter Plus skins so that the layout scheme is videoright rather than default. This will give the effect of the presenter looking at the content (since most presenters do look at the large room screen as much or more than their computer monitor) rather than off the other edge of the screen. Here’s how to do it: open the customtags.xml file inside the skin file. Search for the term “layout”. The parameter should be set to “default” normally. Edit that to say “videoright”. For live streaming, the process is easier. In your Capture Station interface, select “Options”. Go to layout and change “default” to “videoright”. It should stay that way for all your Capture Station skins.
8. In the Capture Station interface where you enter presentation name, presenter name and description, you cannot use apostrophes, quotes, ampersands, semicolons, colons, bars, tildes, and other non-ascii characters. You can record and publish if you do, but the launched presentation won’t work. This error can easily be fixed by editing out the offending characters in Presenter Plus.
9. While space on the IFAS servers is currently free, it is not unlimited. If a program or a class is no longer in use, please delete both the content and the video files. It is a good idea, though, to have backup copies of either your published presentation or the original Accordent files.
10. Be sure that instructors or presenters let their students or other audiences know the useful features of the Accordent skins when they are watching the presentations. For instance, if the instructor is using a document camera, the student can switch the sizes of the video and content windows so that the document camera video is larger and more legible. ICS will provide a printed handout and a web page with some of these tips for viewers.

11. If you have non-pressing technical questions, please contact Ron Thomas at rkthomas@ufl.edu or Al Williamson at alwill@ufl.edu. For more critical issues, please contact Accordent support at http://support.accordent.com. We have always found them to be responsive and helpful.

